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ST JOHNS RIVER FERRY FUNDING AD HOC COMMITTEE
MEETING MINUTES
Thursday, April 19, 2012
City Council Chamber City Hall
4:30 P.M.
In Attendance:  Council Members Bill Gulliford (Chair), John Crescimbeni, Ray Holt; Doyle Carter, Matt Schellenberg; Council Members Lori Boyer and Greg Anderson were excused; 

Steve Rohan, Office of General Counsel; Council Auditor Kirk Sherman;  Jessica Deal, Administration; State Representative Mike Weinstein; Kerri Stewart, Visit Jacksonville; Barbara Goodman, U.S. Parks Service; Susan Grandin, The Trust for Public Land; Susan Stewart, Duval Legislative Delegation; Calvin Burney, Director, Planning & Development Department; Juliette Williams, Legislative Services; Annette Hastings, Tourist Development Council; Joe R. Miller, Nancy Rubin, JaxPort; Chris Warren, Chamber of Commerce; Candice Rue, Sierra Club;  P. Hazouri;  Kevin Meerschaert, WJCT; Ron Littlepage, Steve Patterson, Florida Times-Union; Joe Wilhelm, Financial News & Daily Record;  Connie Holt, James Nealis Executive Council Assistants;  Jackie Smith, Congressman Ander Crenshaw District Office; Tom Patton, Task Force, Andre Patton; Ann Huckaby;  John J. Jackson, Council Research Division.
The Chair called the meeting to order at 4:38 P.M.
The Chair announced that as the meeting convenes, a conference call is being conducted in his Council office between the Florida Secretary of Transportation, James Bennett of FDOT, State Representatives Janet Adkins and Mike Weinstein and Task Force leader Elaine Brown and that he was hopeful of being able to report, at some point, on positive developments for the future of the ferry.

The Chair had previously invited Engineering staff from JaxPort to the meeting to address the findings in their consultant’s report on needed repairs for the St. Johns River Ferry operation (St. Johns River Ferry: Shaw GBB Design of Repairs).  Joe Miller, Engineering & Construction, JaxPort, explained the two options for repairs in the report for pile boxes and retaining slip walls.  Illustrations of the general ferry slip pile box replacement repair history and the pile box replacement sequence had been distributed for review.
Council Member John Crescimbeni indicated that he had previously requested a chronology of repairs and improvements made over the course of the past twenty years.    The Council Member referenced a 2001 article that cited $8 million that the State of Florida had provided, $4 million of which was allocated for the reconstruction of the ferry’s slips. (Professional Mariner, June-July, 2001).  Mr. Crescimbeni wanted to know what specifically did the $4 million do.
Mr. Miller noted that the rapid deterioration of the slips was the result of salt water intrusion in a highly corrosive environment over the course of many years.  It is anticipated that with new repairs to the slips, it was expected that it would be 15 to 20 years before there would be the need for any maintenance work or repairs.  He proceeded to clarify the options (A + B) for repair work as projected in the Shaw study and to field questions on the various components of the respective options.
The Chair announced that he has been informed that the ferry ridership survey conducted by James Bennett of FDOT and his committee has been completed and that the results of the survey should be available to the Ad Hoc Committee by mid-May.  Upon its receipt, the Chair suggested that the Council Auditor review its findings and make recommendations on the findings’ impact on funding for the ferry’s operations.

The Chair thanked State Representative Mike Weinstein for his interest and concerns with the St. Johns River Ferry issues.

Council Member Matt Schellenberg suggested that as the time nears for the potential closing of ferry operations, the Ad Hoc Committee keep track of any movement of the ferry’s personnel.

Council Member Ray Holt noted that he had recently read an article alluding to the Florida Department of Transportation inching toward providing some assistance on the ferry issue.

Andre Patton of Neptune Beach apprised the Ad Hoc Committee on recent and upcoming events that the Task Force and ferry activists are involved with in spreading the word and making people aware of the ferry’s plight.
There being no further business, the meeting was adjourned at 5:38 p.m.
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